
 

 

December 20, 2021 
 
Dear Commercial Ground Transportation Provider, 
 
This letter serves as notice that, effective January 1, 2022, all Commercial Ground Transportation 
Trip Fees for 2020 at Phoenix Sky Harbor International Airport will be adjusted pursuant to Phoenix 
City Code Section 4-78. 
 

EFFECTIVE January 1, 2022 
 
All permitted providers shall pay the trip fees as follows: 
 

GT Mode Jan. 1, 2020 (pick-up & drop-off) Jan. 1, 2022 (pick-up & drop-off) 
1-8 seats $1.80 $1.891 

9-23 seats $2.32 $2.441 

24+ seats $5.15 $5.421 

TNC $4.25 $4.502 

1 Rates increase at the greater of CPI or 3% annually 
2 

Rates increase to $4.25 in 2021, $4.50 in 2022, $4.75 in 2023, $5.00 in 2024 and in 2025, by the greater 
of CPI or 3% annually 
 
 
If you would like more information regarding these changes, please contact the Ground 
Transportation office at (602) 273-3383 or gtbilling@phoenix.gov. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kelly A. Scali 
Aviation Superintendent – Ground Transportation 
Airport Operations 
Phoenix Sky Harbor International Airport                         


